Minutes of the “Teams” meeting of the Governors of ST GILES SCHOOL held on Wednesday 1st December 2021 at 6.00 p.m.
Part A Minutes

Present:

Michael Swadling – Chair


Kathleen Shields - Vice Chair

Peter Denman




Curlita Campbell

Ken Morcombe



Katherine Lewis

Neal Fraser




Caroline Horgan 




Also Present: Callton Young –Associate member

 Colin Milsom – Clerk to the Governors

Absent: Paul Thirkettle - Vice Chair
Karen Skeets, Beverley Hayllar Sharon Newton Reshma Khan
1.
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Paul Thirkettle - Vice Chair, Karen Skeets and Beverley Hayllar. 
2.
Membership

The co-opted board members Kathleen Shields and Beverley Hayllar would end their current term of office on the 5th December 2021.   As both were prepared to continue as governors the board re appointed them.

It was noted that the 
LA Appointee Michael Swadling would end his term on the 5th February 2022 and this would be dealt with by Octavo.
3.
Declaration of Business and Pecuniary Interests


The annual form had been sent to all board members for completion and return to the school office. 

There were no declarations of interest in relation to any of the agenda items.
4.
Committee Structure, Membership and Terms of Reference

No changes were proposed to the current committee structure.


Ken Morcombe agreed to join the Resources Committee and there were no other changes to committee membership.

The Terms of Reference were agreed and the document would be signed by the chair.

5.
Minutes 21st July 2021

The minutes of the last board meeting held on the 21st July 2021 were agreed as a correct record and would be signed by the chair.

6.
Actions & Matters Arising from the Minutes

The following were the actions noted on the minutes:

Board members to advise the chair and clerk of requests to change committees and nominations for the post of chair of Resources.   Kathleen Shields had been elected as Resources chair.
Letter of thanks to Judith Lunnon.   This had been sent by the chair.

Bespoke training dates – It was suggested that the Deep Dives session should be held on the 9th February 2022 and that the bespoke session for 2022/23 should be Complaints training and be held on the 4th May 2022.   The clerk would contact Octavo to see if they could provide the training on the proposed dates Action 1: (CM)

Parent NEWS Letters to be sent to non-parent board members.   This had been done and board members would be added to the distribution list for future publications Action 2: (KL)


There were no other actions arising that were not covered by the agenda.
.

7.
 Correspondence & Chairs Action

The chair reported that he had written to the LA about the quality of some medical supplies and the provision of transport for Croydon pupils and the possible impact on LA budgets if pupils were to be educated outside the borough at alternative provision as a result of a lack of transport to the school.


He had met with Kathy Roberts concerning the cost of educating pupils at the school and the schools funding requirements.


He had arranged for a press release which appeared in the Croydon Advertise concerning the fundraising scheme for the school involving Ken Morcombe.


There was nothing else to report.

8.
Head Teacher's Report 


The report had been sent to board members along with the SEF to which reference was made.
The following areas were highlighted.

Quality of Education – Curriculum Design The documents for English and Communications were being finished.
In excess of 70% op pupils did make some progress during the last year although it was impacted by covid however 50% did not achieve the targets which had been set.

Nursery pupils came with their own occupational therapists so do not use the school based staff but speech and language support was provided by the school and at the present time some was being provided fortnightly not weekly. 

Q. Pupil placements – Does the non-availability of suitable placement place an additional burden on the school?
A. Yes it does and the school continues to chase the LA however as a result of a lack of communication with the school one pupil who should have transferred to Clifton Hill in September was not notified of their place.   They will be starting in January.   Croydon does not have any appropriate post 16 provision that is suitable for the pupils at the school.

Attendance – As reported at L & A there are still some pupils who are not in school for a range of reasons but are being supported at home.

Q. What us the issue regarding the appointment of PCSA’s?

A. Some staff have transferred internally and some were appointed but did not then take up the roll.   Although the job description was provided with the application pack some did not appear to have read it and some once appointed have left as they could not cope with the job.   There are unfilled vacancies at present but some of the appointed staff have come from the nursing home sector.   The school does need to appoint staff as the pupils do need consistency.   There has been quite a lot of movement as some staff have changed rolls in the school.   The personal care does involve quite a lot of different skills including moving and handling and feeding.   This seems to be more of an issue in the afternoons when pupils need to be changed prior to leaving the school.
Premises-There is an issue with the heating as it is not as effective as it should be in heating he rooms at floor level which is where the pupils are.   The LA is looking at seeing if the current system can be improved and if it can also change the air in the rooms as well.
Q. Could fans be installed to circulate the air in the rooms?

A. Yes that is a possibility which has not been suggested previously.
The school is looking at the schools proposal concerning using the school house as additional staffroom accommodation to check out its feasibility.   There is still the issue of inadequate toilet facilities for adults as in some areas staff have to use pupil toilet facilities.

School Development Plan - 
There were no additional questions arising from the Development Plan, 


The data presentation and report discussed at the L & A meeting had been circulated and there were no additional questions. 


The head teacher was thanked for her report.
Callton Young left the meeting during the discussion of this item.

9.
Committee Reports


The following reports were received and noted:

Strategy – 21st September – There were no questions or comments.
Resources - 11th October – There were no questions or comments.

Achievement & Standards - 29th September and 24th November. 

It was noted that there were two very good presentations and the information had been circulated to the board

Q. Were there any parental concerns arising from the RSE policy?

A. One parent has expressed some reservation s as to the application of the policy to their child and a meeting is being arranged with them to go through these and discuss how aspects will be covered in the class.
There were no other questions on the committee minutes.

Other Reports

Governors Monitoring Reports
These had been circulated.   The chair was due to complete a report on his visit and submit this.

Q. Give the current covid advice can governors still visit the school to carry out monitoring and if not can this be carried out virtually?

A. The current restrictions should expire at the end of the week so members may be able to visit from next week but it would be appropriate if they undertook a Lateral Flow test prior to visiting    The situation will be kept under review but at the present time there are no issues for the end of this term or next term.
Q. As some sessions may be carried out via Zoom such as assemblies could board members be logged into these?

A. Yes the QR code can be sent out. Action 3: (KL)

This may not necessarily be appropriate for some class sessions however.

The chair expressed an interest in being able to log into an assembly.
Early Help Strategy – The document discussed at L & A had been circulated.
10.
Items for Approval

The following were formally approved by the board:

School Development Plan 2021/2022


Q2 financial reports

Staffing Structure 2021/2022 previously circulated but it was agreed that this would be resent to the board/
School Fund & Friends Account (audit certificates for noting and signature)

Pupil Premium / Sports Premium Reports 2020 and the strategy for 2021/2022 which was on the school web site
School term dates and inset dates for 2021/2022 amendment – It was agreed to have the additional Jubilee bay on Monday 21st February.   In addition term dates for 2022/2023 were also agreed.
11.
School Policies

The following policies had been sent directly to the board and were formally agreed:

Pay Policy

Complaints Policy

Serial and Unreasonable Complaints Policy

Safeguarding Policy

Behaviour Policy

The following policies had been considered in committee and were formally agreed


Resources


Governors Allowance Policy

Emergency Evacuation Policy

Swimming Pool Lettings Policy

Lettings Policy

Fire Safety Policy, Plan & Strategy

Business Continuity Plan


Achievement & Standards


RSE Policy

 12.
Governor Training and Visits

Governors Skills Audit (NGA and SFVS) - 
All board members had completed these and the chair went through the summarised responses highlighting areas where the skill range was limited.   These included charity law, property management and estate management however there were board members who had some experience in these areas and the school had staff that were well versed in these areas.


Under SFVS the level of financial skill was quite high but it was agreed that it would be appropriate for members to renew their training in finance and to attend appropriate Octavo courses.


Another area was communication with stakeholders although there had been some virtual coffee mornings with parents which were attended by governors and it was agreed that these had been successful and could be repeated.


The following courses had been attended during the Autumn term:


Curlita Campbell – SEND Update, Accredited Safer Recruitment, Diversity & Inclusion for governors, Pupil Exclusions, Understanding HR Responsibilities


Kathleen Shields – RES /Relationships education


Michael Swadling – SEND Update, Chairs’ Briefing, The role of the Chair.

13.
Any Other Business

Q. Risk Assessment and key roles in the school – What backup is there was for certain key roles in the school.   The head and deputy are natural cover for each other as was required in their contracts however the school has other key non-teaching staff that provided a range of services essential to the running of the school and the wellbeing of pupils and parental support?
 
A. Yes there are several roles which at present do not have any defined support structure or cover arrangements although other staff may be familiar with elements of the work.   Some roles are highly specialised and may not be replicated anywhere else in the borough and it is true that some staff are used by the LA for their skills and the LA level of support has diminished.   Some may in fact not be appropriately graded for the work they undertake although some have had their posts reviewed.   It would be appropriate for the HST and board to review these and identify any areas where there may be a need for the delegation of some roles and identified cover.

It was agreed to include this on the agenda for the Strategy Committee and Resources Committee in the spring term.  

Croydon was due to be the Borough of Culture in 2023 and it was suggested that the board consider how access for the disabled could be improved as part of this and to make appropriate suggestions to the council.   The Mayor of London awarded a significant sum of money to the successful boroughs.


There was no other business.
14.
Publication of Minutes

As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Part A Minutes it was agreed that the Part A Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the Chair.

15.
Dates of Future Meetings
The Governors noted the date of future meetings which would be held at 6.00 p.m. and that until further notice these would be virtual unless otherwise specified:


Spring 2022

Strategy 11th January

A & S 19th January

Resources 16th March
FGB 24th March
Summer 2022

Strategy 26th April

A & S 11th May

Resources 13th July

FGB 20th July
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.04 p.m.
Date ……………………………

Chair …………………………..
Action List
1. – Arrange for Octavo Bespoke sessions in Spring & Summer (CM)

2. -  Governors added to the Parent News Letter distribution list (KL)
3. – QR code link for school assemblies sent to board members (KL)  
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